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3 PARISH LETTER 

Dear Friends 

I write this letter just a few days before Fr Pete is ordained a priest in 

God’s church by the Bishop of Edmonton. By the time you read this letter 

he will, God willing, be exercising this priestly ministry among us. It is a 

wonderful moment not only for him, but for all of us as, we rejoice in 

God’s call on his life. 

At the beginning of the liturgy of ordination, the Bishop will tell us that 

Priests are ordained to lead God’s people in the offering of praise 

and the proclamation of the gospel. They share with the Bishop in 

the oversight of the Church, delighting in its beauty and rejoicing in 

its well-being.  

I’m not sure that I’ve ever really taken notice of this line about the 

church’s beauty and well-being. Quite often – and remember that we’re 

talking about the church as the people here, not the building! – the 

church doesn’t appear to be very beautiful, particularly when we lament 

over our own Church of England’s failings in the areas of safeguarding and 

racial justice. Quite often its well-being isn’t very good either, especially 

when we read about the decline in churchgoing in the UK and the West 

more generally.  

It’s important then that priests take to heart not only the call to lament 

over failings, to challenge injustice, and to make new disciples, but also, 

where beauty and well-being are to be found, to delight and rejoice in 

them. My prayer for Fr Pete is that his ministry may be characterised by 

delighting in the church’s deep, holy beauty, and rejoicing in a well-being 

that belongs both to the institution and to its members. There is much to 

delight and rejoice in here at St Paul’s, so he’s off to a good start.  

I also pray that this may be something which all of us can do. It’s easy to 

be glass-half-full about the life of the church, or to be nostalgic in such a 

way that prevents us from celebrating the present. I know only too well 

that I can be guilty of this. But God calls us to be people of hope, con-

stantly looking to a future which is better and brighter. This is the Chris-

tian way! May we, with Fr Pete, find new delight in the beauty of the 

church, and rejoice in its well-being. 

With love and prayers 

Fr Daniel 
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Services in July 2023 

Morning Prayer and Evening Prayer are said publically Monday-Thursday at 9am and 5pm 

The church is open for private prayer Monday-Thursday from 9am to 5.15pm 

Day Date Observance Time Services Prayer Intention 

S 1    Victims of addiction 

S 2 The FOURTH SUNDAY after 

TRINITY 

8am  
9.15am  
10.30am 

Said Eucharist  

Joyful Noise Eucharist 

Sung Eucharist 

Our parish and its people 

M 3 St Thomas the Apostle 9am Eucharist Sarah, our Bishop, and Jonathan, 

Acting Bishop of Edmonton 

T 4    The appointment of the next 

Bishop of Edmonton 

W 5  12.30pm Eucharist St Michael and All Angels, 

Negage 

T 6  9am St Paul’s School 

Eucharist 

Our school 

F 7    Refugees 

S 8    The bereaved 

S 9 The FIFTH SUNDAY after 

TRINITY 

8am  
9.15am  
10.30am 

12noon 

Said Eucharist  

Joyful Noise  

Sung Eucharist 

Holy Baptism 

Our parish and its people 

M 10    General Synod 

T 11 St Benedict   The Order of St Benedict 

W 12  12.30pm Eucharist Our MP and councillors 

T 13  12.30pm Funeral Farming and agriculture 

F 14    Interfaith dialogue 

S 15 St Swithum   Meteorologists 

S 16 The SIXTH SUNDAY after 

TRINITY 

8am  
10am 

Said Eucharist  

All-Together Eucharist 

Our parish and its people 

M 17    Our Ministry Team 

T 18  6pm St Paul’s School 

Leavers’ Service 

Those leaving school, college or 

university 

W 19 St Gregory and St Macrina 12.30pm Eucharist Ecumenism 

T 20    The Mothers’ Union 

F 21    Peace in Ukraine 

S 22 St Mary Magdalene 10am 

12noon 

Eucharist 

Wedding 

Women’s rights 

S 23 The SEVENTH SUNDAY 

after TRINITY 

8am  
9.15am  
10.30am 

12noon 

Said Eucharist  

Joyful Noise  

Sung Eucharist 

Holy Baptism 

Our parish and its people 

M 24    Those travelling 

T 25 St James the Apostle 9am Eucharist Pilgrims 

W 26 St Anne and St Joachim 12.30pm Eucharist Grandparents 

T 27    The medical profession 

F 28    Family life 

S 29 Ss Mary, Martha and Lazarus   Our volunteers 

S 30 The EIGHTH SUNDAY after 

TRINITY 

8am  
9.15am  
10.30am 

Said Eucharist  

Joyful Noise Eucharist  

Sung Eucharist 

Our parish and its people 

M 31    Parish staff 

Services times are subject to change. Please contact the Parish Office for details. 

Contact the clergy if you would like to speak to someone regarding your spiritual life, or to make use of the 

Sacrament of Reconciliation (confession) 
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HALL HIRE 

The main Church Hall can be hired for weekend birthday parties.   

£50 per hour.  Discounts available for regular use. 

Contact our Facilities Manager, James Wilson for more information 

07354 714043 or facilities@spwh.org 

JULY 2023 FLOWER ROTA 

  8th July    Adele Houldsworth  

15th July Sally Shearman  

22nd July     Elaine Bunce 

29th July Sharon Saunders 

Our Flower Arranging Organizer, Adele Houldsworth, would be 

pleased to hear from anyone who would like to join the team,  

both experienced flower arrangers and people who would like to 

develop their skills.  To contact Adele ring 020 8360 3676.   

PRAYER BOARD 

 

 

That we can glimpse you within creation is a beautiful thought,  

but also tells us that you desire to be seen, 

to be found and known. 

Open our eyes, Lord, as we walk through this world, 

and feel the wind and sunshine 

and see the majesty of creation unfolding before our eyes. 

Help us to see you. 

AMEN 

mailto:facilities@spwh.org
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During his last visit to St Paul’s 

on 11th June, and before taking 

up the position of CEO of the 

charity The Church Urban 

Fund, the Bishop of Edmonton 

presided at all three of our  

Sunday services.   

The last service that day was 

our annual service of Baptism, 

Confirmation and Reception 

into the Church of England.  

During this service, one mem-

ber of our congregation was 

baptised, eighteen were 
confirmed and seven were 

received into the Church of 

England.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It was wonderful to witness 

so many members of our 

church community confirm-

ing their Christian beliefs as 

part of their journey of faith. 

SERVICE OF BAPTISM, CONFIRMATION AND  

RECEPTION INTO THE CHURCH OF ENGLAND 
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These are some reflections from members of the adult Confirmation 

Group this year: 

 

‘Being a part of confirmation has taught me so much. Much more than I 

expected. A journey I want to continue and share with people.  It hon-

estly has been the most beautiful six months of my life and I cherish 

each moment that I have spent. Sunday is a day I will always remember. 

I look forward to continuing my journey.’  

 

‘My experience was very good. I enjoyed the fellowship, the wisdom of 

the teachers and the content too. It was a good summary of what it 

means to be a Christian.’ 

 

‘My reflection on preparing for confirmation: Peaceful, purposeful, an 
ability to connect with Jesus, the calendar of Jesus and the church. It 

was joyful and strengthened me as a Christian, giving me a greater  

understanding.’  

 

‘The day exceeded my expectations and the service was beautiful and 

Powerful. I felt closer to my faith and it was a great beginning to my 

journey.’ 

 

‘Community, beginning, peaceful, happy.’  

 

‘I have found the whole confirmation experience incredibly insightful, 

rewarding and enjoyable.  Taking the time out each week to learn and 

deepen my spiritual understanding, along with a great group of people, 

is something I will always look back upon very fondly.  The day itself 

felt really special and was the perfect culmination of all of our hard 

work.’ 

 

‘Confirmation has been a wonderful experience for me. I have genuine-

ly looked forward to the classes. They have helped me make sense of a 

world I found confusing and frightening. I am so grateful to those who 

organised it. 
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DEMENTIA AWARENESS 

 The Pastoral Team has invited the Enfield Admiral Nurse from Chase 
Farm Hospital to come and talk to us about the symptoms of demen-
tia and how to support it at its next meeting on Monday 17th July at 
7pm in the Paulin Room. This meeting is open to anyone who would 
find this helpful.   Please email pastoral@spwh.org or talk to Jane 
Reed if you would like to  attend. 

3 PEAKS CHARITY 

CHALLENGE 

On Saturday 17th June, 

Alison and Sam Perera, 
together with their friends 

Greg and Yuri Mayor, took 

on the National Three 

Peaks Challenge to raise 

money for a very important 

charity, PAPYRUS 

(Prevention of Young  

Suicide).  Suicide is the biggest killer of young people under the age of 

35 in the UK. 

This was truly a challenge as it involved climbing Ben Nevis, Scafell and 

Snowdon, all within 24 hours!!  Well, they did it!!  They climbed Ben 

Nevis in 5 hours 30 mins, Scafell Pike in 3 hours 30 mins and 

Snowdon in 4 hours, and spent 11 hours travelling between the peaks 

in a bus.  Of the 49 people who began the challenge, only 22 finished, 

including our four intrepid adventurers.  

It is not too late to support this fundraising event for PAPYRUS by 

either giving a donation direct to Alison or Sam or online via  

https://www.justgiving.com/page/alison-perera-1685786157525?

utm_term=qj7VykzdR&fbclid=IwAR3ZS3wfTpoWhl2EwOgOoCL2Cr

N4X5mm84GkqUajGk15CX668_ryqh-WEpU 

ENFIELD DEANERY SYNOD 

The next Deanery Synod Meeting will be at St Peter and St Paul  

Enfield Lock EN3 6AB on Thursday 6th July at 7 pm. 

Everyone is invited to attend Deanery Synod meetings.   

mailto:pastoral@spwh.org


12 JUNE NEWS FROM THE MOTHERS’UNION 

MOTHERS’ UNION DIARY JULY 2023 
 

MONDAY 10TH JULY 

MOTHERS’ UNION WAVE OF PRAYER SERVICE IN CHURCH AT 9.30AM. 

IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO READ A PRAYER IN THE SERVICE, PLEASE CONTACT 

SUE CHAMBERS (0208 360 6437). 

THE SHORT SERVICE WILL BE FOLLOWED BY COFFEE ON THE GREEN. 
 

THURSDAY 20TH JULY - SUMMER GARDEN PARTY 

AT 46 CRANLEIGH GARDENS  N21 1DS AT 2 PM. 

ALL WELCOME SO PLEASE COME ALONG AND ENJOY AFTERNOON TEA, GOOD 

COMPANY AND QUIZZES (FOR THOSE WHO LIKE THEM). 

BRING & BUY TABLE - PROCEEDS TO SUPPORT THE WORK OF THE MU OVERSEAS.   

EVERYONE IS INVITED TO ALL OUR MOTHERS’ UNION MEETINGS AND EVENTS 

June was a busy month for the MU. 

Some members attended the MU Festival 

Service at St Paul’s Cathedral on 14th June 

and Dawn Foyle carried our branch banner 

in the recessional procession for us.  The 

next day a group of members and friends 

had an outing to Forty Hall where we had a 

very interesting guided tour of the house 

followed by refreshments in the café.  

And finally, we had a Coronation-themed 

fellowship lunch on 22nd June with over  

thirty guests. 
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DO YOU LOVE SINGING?? 
Then join us to perform a 
 

COMMUNITY CONCERT  
(Fun songs guaranteed) 
  

on   Saturday 4
th 

November  
 

at 3pm here in church 
 

This is an opportunity for : 
*     families to sing and perform together  
       (children from  7 years) 
*     for young and old to join together in song to raise 
      money for our church charity. 
 

Rehearsals: 

     Two Saturday two hour workshops, 30th September at 2pm and 
14th October at 10.30am 

     A dress rehearsal on the day with a short break before the  
     performance at 3pm 
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www.WinchmoreComputing.com 

For all your computing needs 

Computers, Networks, Websites, Troubleshooting.  
Support for the small business and home user.   

Call to discuss your requirements - no obligation. 

Telephone : 020 8360 8234 

The Parish of St. Paul’s thanks these local advertisers for their 
continuing help and hopes that whenever possible you will support them. 

Robin Hill Plumbing and Heating 

Small, family run business based in N21.  

All domestic plumbing and heating work, 

installations, servicing and breakdowns. 

07886671301 

www.robinhillplumbingandheating.co.uk 

C. JENKIN BUILDERS 
LTD 

 
registered builders · registered gas &  
heating engineers · loft conversions 

all building work undertaken 

Tel: 020 8350 9492 / 07860 403973 

ROBERT’S & Co 
Your Local Plumber 

No call out charge. All jobs undertaken. 
Small jobs welcome. 

From £35 + parts 

Checkatrader approved. 

Phone 7 days a week 9am to 9 pm 
Tel: 020 8360 8688 / 07901 697 695 

 

 

Advertising space 

available. 

For more information 

email 

magazine@spwh.org 



The Parish of St. Paul’s thanks these local advertisers for their continuing 
help, and hopes that whenever possible you will support them. 

 

 

St Paul's Church Hall, URC Compton Road,  
Church In The Orchard Grange Park.   
Excellent Early Years Education in  
Winchmore Hill.  For further information 
and informal visits  020 8360 0022  

Leapfrog Nursery School 

THE FENTON DENTAL 
STUDIO 

02083601187 

www.fentondental.co.uk 
info@fentondental.co.uk 

Dr James Fenton BDS MJDF RCS 
Mr John Fenton BDS LDS RCS 

Dr Deepa Shah BDS MFDS RCS 
MScConDent 

BELLMOUR DECORATIONS 

Geoff Pizzey 

Painters & Decorators 

Tel: 07957313887 
Email: geoffreypiz-

zey@gmail.com 

www.bellmourdecorations.co.uk 
 

TRUST A TRADER MEMBER 
Recent jobs include St Paul's 

C H U R C H I L L S 

Premier Drycleaners & Launderers 

11 Wades Hill N21 1BD 
020 8882 3385 

 

mailto:geoffreypizzey@gmail.com
mailto:geoffreypizzey@gmail.com
http://www.bellmourdecorations.co.uk

